MINUTES OF MEETING OF CAVAN COUNTY COUNCIL HELD ON

6th June, 2014 IN THE COUNCIL CHAMBER, COURTHOUSE, CAVAN

COUNCILLOR S.P. O’REILLY, CATHAOIRLEACH PRESIDING

PRESENT:
Councillors M. Argue, W. Bennett, C. Brady, D. Brady, P. Brady, 

N. Connell, F. Curtin, J.P. Feeley, E. Greenan, C. Kelly, 

P. McDonald, P. McVitty, P. O’Reilly, P. Smith, S. Smith, V. Smith, N. Smyth.
IN ATTENDANCE:

G. Finn, Chief Executive




J. McLoughlin, Director of Services





E. Doyle, Director of Services





J. Brannigan, Director of Services




D. Maguire, Head of Finance,





K. Reilly, Senior Executive Officer 






E. McGinn, Senior Staff Officer 

1.
To approve report in accordance with Part VIII of the Local Government (Planning & Development) Regulations 2001, and Section 179 of the Local Government (Planning & Development) Act 2000 and Planning & Development  Regulations 2001 to 2012 in respect of the proposed N55 Corduff to South of Killydoon Re-alignment Scheme (including Garrymore to Potahee) Phase 1 & Phase 2
It was:

Proposed by Councillor W. Bennett

     Seconded by Councillor P. Brady

      And


Resolved:

“that the report in accordance with Part VIII of the Local Government (Planning & Development) Regulations 2001, and Section 179 of the Local Government (Planning & Development) Act 2000 and Planning & Development  Regulations 2001 to 2012 in respect of the proposed N55 Corduff to South of Killydoon Re-alignment Scheme (including Garrymore to Potahee) Phase 1 & Phase 2 be hereby approved”.

Mr. J. McLoughlin, Director of Services informed the meeting that the scheme which sees two of the four phases given the green light will cost an estimated €6.3m.  He stated that the two initial phases are 1.8 km apart, Phase 1 is approximately a kilometre of road between the townlands of Garrymore and Potahee of the N55 and Phase 2 on the same road south of Ballinagh is approximately two kilometres taking in Corduff, Oghill and Ballytrust.

Councillor W. Bennett complimented Joe McLoughlin, Director of Services on the great work done in relation to the re-alignment phases.

Councillor P. Brady stated that this was a bad stretch of road and he would like to see Phase 1 and 2 going ahead as soon as possible.
2.
To nominate the following elected members to attend the training seminar being organised by the Association of Irish Local Government to take place on 17 June 2014 in Sligo –

Councillors Carmel Brady, Fergal Curtin, Clifford Kelly, Paddy McDonald, Val Smith, Niamh Smyth, Winston Bennett, Noel Connell, Paddy O’Reilly, Shane P. O’Reilly, Paddy Smith, Madeleine Argue, Damien Brady, John Paul Feeley, Eugene Greenan, Peter McVitty, Sean Smith, Philip Brady.

It was:

Proposed by Councillor J.P. Feeley

     Seconded by Councillor W. Bennett

      And


Resolved:

“that Councillors Carmel Brady, Fergal Curtin, Clifford Kelly, Paddy McDonald, Val Smith, Niamh Smyth, Winston Bennett, Noel Connell, Paddy O’Reilly, Shane P. O’Reilly, Paddy Smith, Madeleine Argue, Damien Brady, John Paul Feeley, Eugene Greenan, Peter McVitty, Sean Smith, Philip Brady attendance at the training seminar being organised by the Association of Irish Local Government to take place on 17 June 2014 in Sligo be hereby approved”.
3.(a)
To consider Annual Financial Statement for year ending 31/12/2013 in accordance with                     Section 108 of the Local Government Act, 2001.
It was:

Proposed by Councillor J.P. Feeley

     Seconded by Councillor P. O’Reilly

      And


Resolved:

“that the Annual Financial Statement for year ending 31/12/2013 in accordance with Section 108 of the Local Government Act, 2001 be hereby approved”.


Mr. Des Maguire, Head of Finance outlined in detail the annual financial statement of financial year ended 31st December, 2013.  He stated that the document which had been circulated to members outlined the Council’s out turn for the year revealing an overall surplus of €115.  He stated that the total revenue expenditure for year ending 31st December 2013 amounted to €62,264,652.  He stated that the total revenue income amounted to €62,264,767. He stated that the net position on Revenue account for 2013 is a surplus of €115 increasing general reserve at 31/12/2013 to €1,662,690.  He stated that this was a satisfactory outcome for 2013 on revenue account and reflects the ongoing prudent management of Council’s finances in difficult economic conditions.  He stated that the Council acknowledged the following grants from the Arts Council 2013, the sum of €35,250 to Ramor Theatre Virginia and the sum of €51,000 contribution to the Arts Programme for 2013.  

The members in turn thanked Mr. Maguire for his thorough description of the financial situation of Cavan County Council for year ended 31/12/2013.
3.(b)
To approve additional expenditure for year ending 31/12/2013 in accordance with Section 104 of the Local Government Act 2001.

It was:

Proposed by Councillor J.P. Feeley

     Seconded by Councillor P. O’Reilly

      And


Resolved:

“that additional expenditure for year ending 31/12/2013 in accordance with Section 104 of the Local Government Act 2001 be hereby approved”.

Mr. D. Maguire, Head of Finance stated that Council approval was required in accordance with Section 104 of the Local Government Act, 2001 for additional expenditure over adopted budget. He stated that approval was requested for additional expenditure of €6,648,231.
3.(c)
To approve transfer to reserves in respect of year ending 31/12/2013.

It was:

Proposed by Councillor J.P. Feeley

     Seconded by Councillor P. O’Reilly

      And


Resolved:

“that transfer to reserves in respect of year ending 31/12/2013 be hereby approved”.

Any Other Business:


Councillor M. Argue complimented Mr. Des Maguire, Returning Officer and his staff for the excellent and efficient way they officiated at the Count for the Local Election.  Councillor Argue felt that seating should have been made available at the count and that a bigger venue is required. She also thanked the media for their excellent coverage on the day.  Councillor Argue felt that the register of electors needs to be reviewed. She wished Councillors M. Maguire Lynch, A. Boyle, D. Boylan, Danny Brady, and G. Murray well in their retirement.  She offered her commiserations to all those who lost their seats and she wished all the new and old Councillors well over the next five years.
Councillor J. P. Feeley praised the conduct of the staff stating that they did a service to democracy.

Councillor W. Bennett felt that a specimen paper should be sent to all those on the register prior to the day of election so that they could familiarise themselves with the candidates.

Councillor C. Kelly felt the best way to update the register was that when a person reached 18 

years of age they should automatically be placed on the register through their PPS number.  Councillor Kelly also suggested that the Local Authority work with second level schools and do a mock election so that they can see how the voting process works.
Councillor P. O’Reilly suggested that the local postman be put in charge of the register for an area.

Mr. Ger Finn, Chief Executive welcomed the new members to the chamber and offered his commiserations to those former members who lost their seat.  He stated that the comments in relation to the register were noted and it is hoped to set up a sub-committee to look at the register.  He stated that the Council would look at the possibility of sending out specimen ballot papers and working with second level schools.  He also stated that the venue for next time would be looked at.

Councillor C. Kelly congratulated Councillor F. Curtin and his wife Lisa on the birth of their baby girl.

Councillor S.P. O’Reilly proposed a vote of sympathy to the Brannigan family on the death of Councillor Owen Brannigan.

The meeting concluded at 4.15p.m.
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